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4.1 introduction
4.1.1 At the ACP Working Group of the Whole meeting, Recommendation 2/4 on the use of Voice over the Internet Protocol (VoIP) in Aeronautical Telecommunications was developed. The Air Navigation Commission, in reviewing the Recommendation agreed that ACP should complete its study on the feasibility of using VoIP in aeronautical telecommunication voice circuits.

4.1.2 Working group N was given the task to study the applicability of VoIP systems in ground‑ground communications (e.g. International controller-to-controller voice circuits) and air‑ground communications.

4.1.3 Sub working group N1 reviewed at several meetings the use of VoIP services in aviation (see report on Agenda Item 3, paragraph 3.1.3.1).

4.2 discussion

4.2.1 The meeting noted that current trends in commercial VoIP technology, show that commercial VoIP services are already available on a large scale, and that the market has already accepted VoIP as a commercial alternative to circuit switched telephony.

4.2.2 The meeting recognized that VoIP solutions are already available for commercial ground‑ground voice switching. The current requirements in commercial voice communications do not significantly differ from the requirements for aviation voice communications.  However, in order to harmonize implementation of VoIP over international circuits, development of a minimal set of SARPs, and/or guidance material is essential to secure required performance as well asto facilitate interoperability.  Also it was noted that if not managed correctly, implementation to support current needs may not support future requirements or systems.

4.2.3 Use of VoIP in aeronautical air‑ground communications has not been addressed to date, as no input has been received on the matter of air‑ground VoIP.

4.2.4 The meeting agreed that VoIP services are feasible in aeronautical ground‑ground communications between adjacent centres, and developed the following recommendation:

	
	
	Recommendation 4/1 — Development of SARPs for VoIP
An appropriate ICAO body should develop SARPs and/or guidance material, as necessary, for use in Voice over IP (VoIP) in aeronautical ground‑ground communications.



4.2.5 The meeting noted that in developing ICAO material, use should be made of existing IETF/ISOC standards.
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